
Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources

MIMAROPA Region
PROVINCIAL ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES OFFICE 

Bgy. Sta. Monica, Puerto Princesa City, Palawan 
Telfax No. (048) 434 - 8791 

Email Add: penropalawan@denr.qov.ph 

MEMORANDUM

FOR

October 26, 2022

The Regional Executive Director
DENR-MIMAROPA Region 
1515 DENR By the Bay Building, Roxas Boulevard, 
Barangay 668, Ermita, Manila

THRU The OIC, ARD for Technical Services

FROM The Provincial Environment and Natural Resources Officer

SUBJECT ; FINAL REPORT ON THE ADMINISTRATIVE INVESTIGATION
OF THE FOREST PRODUCTS INTERCEPTED IN SITIO SWAMP, 
BARANGAY ABERAWAN, EL NIDO, PALAWAN WITH 
REQUEST FOR THE ISSUANCE OF ORDER OF FORFEITURE 
AND DISPOSITION

Respectfully forwarded is the memorandum of CENRO Taytay, Palawan dated October 
11, 2022 relative the above subject.

Per memorandum, the recovery/apprehension was made on January 27, 2022 at around 
10:12 A.M. by the Enforcement Officers of CENRO Taytay, Palawan and ENTMRPA Park 
Rangers while conducting patrol, surveillance and monitoring activities. The team recovered the 
piled of seven (7) pieces (72 board feet) lumbers of Apitong species of different dimensions with 
estimated fair market value of Php4,320.00. However, no one seen in the area of Sitio Swamp, 
Barangay Aberawan, El Nido, Palawan and the team concluded the lumbers are abandoned.

The subject abandoned lumbers were brought and deposited at Forest Products 
Monitoring Station II at Barangay Bagong Bayan, El Nido, Palawan for proper safekeeping 
under the custody of Administrative Aide VI/CENRO Property Custodian Norie D. Pineda.

Notices to the public dated February 09, 2022, February 16, 2022, and February 23, 2022, 
were posted to the public places. In spite of the three (3) consecutive notices posted on different 
conspicuous places, no claimant appeared before the CENR Office. Hence, absence of the 
owner/claimant to appear/claim shall be deemed a waiver of their rights to the apprehended item 
in favor of the government. Further, the notices of hearing were sent to the concerned parties and 
finally on August 26, 2022 the administrative hearing was conducted at DENR CENRO Taytay, 
Palawan.

We concur with the CENRO recommendation for the issuance of confiscation order of 
the apprehended forest product in favor of the government.

For information and further instruction.

‘ForthePENRO’

Copy Furnished
CENRO Taytay, Palawan
File/2022-015ACG/MES Doc. Ref. No. 2022-9568

AN G. HERNANDEZ 
Chief Administrative Officer/MSD 

In-jCharge, Office of the PENRO
DENR-PALAWAN
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